ROMANBY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held on Tuesday 7 February 2012
 at Romanby Primary School
Present:
Chairman:
Councillor J N Smith


Councillors:
C Thompson, M Walton, P G Fisher, P Dennis,




S Bradnam, L M Hudson, K G Hardisty, G H Baker,




E Haimes and D A Atkinson


Clerk/RFO:
A W Lambert


Public:

County Councillor D Blades





District Councillor P Wilkinson



Police:

Community Support Officer – Iain McNeill


	Min. No.
	
	Action

	12/16
	To Note Any Declarations of Business (or other) Interests by Elected Members 
There were no declarations of business interests.
	

	12/17
	To Receive Any Apologies for Absence by an Elected Member
Apologies were received from Councillor W J Best.
	

	12/18
	To Approve and Sign the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17 January 2012 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  
Proposed:  Councillor Thompson.  Seconded:  Councillor Walton. 
	

	12/19
	To Consider Any Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting which have not been Signed Off
Pigeon Nuisance – Correspondence had been received from Hambleton District Council with suggestions of ways forward for the Parish Council.  It was agreed to write to the Community Safety Partnership to seek their help and advice.
	AWL

	12/20
	To Consider a Report from The Police
Iain McNeill, Community Support Officer presented his report on incidents from 1 January 2012 to present which was circulated at the meeting.  This was noted.

Iain was thanked for his attendance at the meeting.
	

	12/21
	To Consider a Report from the Local Planning Authority
The Planning Authority report had been circulated.  There were no comments.
	

	12/22
	To Receive a Report from the Finance Committee
To Approve the Invoices Received Since the Previous Meeting
These were agreed unanimously.  
Proposed:  Councillor Fisher.  Seconded:  Councillor Dennis.  
	

	12/23
	To Receive a Report from the Parks and Recreation Committee
Due to the extreme weather conditions over the weekend a parks inspection had not taken place.  All items on the previous parks report had been or were in the process of being dealt with. 
	

	12/24
	To Receive a Report from the Parish Projects Committee
Councillor Hudson reported on the following:
· Agreement was sought for the donation for the Jubilee History Board to go towards work on local walks leaflets which John Parkinson was involved in.  This was agreed as long as a receipt was received following payment.


· Agreement was sought on a person to unveil the Jubilee History Board.  Harry Coyle was suggested and the Chairman agreed to approach him and if he was in agreement would be followed up with a letter from the Parish Council.


· Clarification was sought as to the value of a donation to each school for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee.  It was agreed that each school could spend up to £350 but that the Parish Council would have final say on their purchase.

· It was agreed that the picnic table to be placed at the Leisure Park with Gala funds should be of the same recyclable material as previous purchases.

At this point Councillor Bradnam outlined the proposals for the event on Monday 4 June 2012 to commemorate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee.  This would commence with the unveiling of the History Board, followed by a procession down to the Leisure Park where an event would take place for the rest of the afternoon.  The three schools had been asked to design a poster for the event.  Permission had been sought from the Cabinet Office to use the wording of the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee and this had been received in writing.  
The outline of the event was agreed and permission granted for monies to be spent as and when necessary.  Councillor Bradnam was thanked for his work so far on the project.
	AWL

JNS

AWL

AWL

AWL



	12/25
	To Receive a Report from the Joint Management Committee (N/A/Romanby JBC)

The next meeting of the Joint Burial Committee would take place on Tuesday 6 March 2012.
	

	12/26
	To Receive Any Correspondence and Action Taken
The list of correspondence received since the last meeting had been circulated and was noted.

It was noted that Councillors Smith and Hardisty would be attending the meeting to discuss the review of District Council electoral arrangements.

It was agreed to write to South Tees NHS Trust regarding the proposals to review or change paediatric and obstetric services and urge them to re-consider the proposals and maintain full children’s and maternity services at the Friarage Hospital.
Proposed:  Councillor Fisher.  Seconded:  Councillor Baker.

Councillor Hardisty suggested that the Parish Council becomes involved in the enhancement planning workshops.  It was noted that Romanby Primary School was full to capacity and that if there were any new developments in the area this issue would need to be considered.
	AWL

	12/27
	To Consider Any Other Business
Salt Bins – It was noted that some salt bins were empty and the Clerk was asked to write to Broadacres to ask for them to be replenished.
The Green – It was noted that County Councillor Blades had received a complaint regarding parking on The Green and parking on the hill coming up to The Green.  He would pass these on to the Local Authority for their consideration.
	AWL

DB

	12/28
	To Confirm the Date, Time and Location of the Next Meeting
Tuesday 13 March 2012 commencing at 7.00 pm at Romanby Primary School.  
	ALL


There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.50 pm.
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